
PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF OHIO  
Consumer Services Division 

Memorandum 
 

CASE ID: 00210924 
COMPANY:  
CUSTOMER: Citizen  
ADDRESS:  
SERVICE ADDRESS: Bokay Drive,Kettering, OH 45440 
AIQ: Dayton Power and Light Co 
SERVICE ACCOUNT NUMBER:    
NIQ: (937) 000-0000  
 
Docketing:  Please file comments in case number 15-1830-EL-AIR. 
 
DESCRIPTION OF ISSUE: I am writing this morning to address a concern I am noticing 
about Dayton Power & Light after the notice came out they want to raise a certain fee 
for its customer by about $14 a month, and then your suggestion for it to be around $7. I 
have noticed that they have had 3 big outages in its service area around Montgomery 
County. Numbers have been anywhere from around 3 to 7 thousand per outage. It 
seems to me they are doing this, to make it look like the rate hike amount is justified, 
and it is further unsettling that is occurring in the county where Dayton Power & Light 
has its main headquarters. I do not have any evidence to point to this, but I just find it 
odd that these outages are occurring now that is issue is being talked about. I am also 
not the only person who feels this way, I have other friends and family in and around the 
Dayton Power & Light service area that are finding these outages seem like they are 
planned. If this continues further, I feel the PUCO needs to investigate DP&L. Trying to 
force a rate hike should not be allowed and DP&L should be condemned for these 
actions. If it happens further, I will be contacting you again to address my concerns.  
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